
The Corporation of the Town of Kingsville 

Excerpt from the Regular Meeting of Council Minutes dated April 10, 2017  

 

F. MATTERS SUBJECT TO NOTICE 

1. Drainage Report Consideration--Henderson Drain and Branches-

Bridge Maintenance Sharing  

Engineer Rood presented his report to Council.  

Comments from the audience: 

1642 Road 2 West, requested clarification regarding payment of repairs outlined 

in the report. He also indicated that the report took over 2 years to complete and 

whether that timeframe is excessive. K. Vegh indicated that no further work 

needs to be done and there now is a mechanism in place to estimate the cost for 

bridge repairs. Mr. Vegh also indicated that drainage reports must be accurate 

and the 2 year duration is not excessive to ensure the accuracy.  

1364 Road 2 West - inquired whether the whole project is complete. Mr. Vegh, 

indicated that the entire project is not completed. Mr. Vegh anticipates that the 

Town will be billing out the works that are complete and will continue with the 

works south of Road 2. A separate bill will be issued once those works are 

completed.  

1288 Road 2 West - asked whether Bridge 16 was going to be removed and not 

replaced, as it is redundant and not used. The resident indicated that Bridge 11 

can also be reduced in size. Mr. Vegh asked the resident to contact him to 

discuss the noted changes.  

289-2017 

Moved by Deputy Mayor Gord Queen 

Seconded by Councillor Tony Gaffan 

Council adopt Engineer's Report dated March 9, 2017 for the Henderson Drain 

and Branches Bridge Maintenance Sharing (Rood Engineering Inc., Consulting 

Engineers, Project 2015D019), read By-law 36-2017 a first and second time only 

at this Regular Meeting; and schedule Court of Revision for a future date. 

CARRIED 

 

 


